

National Assembly for Wales Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru

# The Welsh Economy: Current Awareness

This paper provides information on recent events, publications and legislative developments concerning the economy in Wales which may be of interest to Assembly Members.

February 2009

Members' Research Service / Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau

# The Welsh Economy: Current Awareness

Alison Castree

February 2009

Paper number: 09/009

© National Assembly for Wales Commission 2009

© Comisiwn Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru 2009

## **The Welsh Economy: Current Awareness**

#### Coverage

This paper provides information on recent events, publications and legislative developments concerning the economy in Wales which may be of interest to Assembly Members. The electronic version of this paper contains hyperlinks to relevant websites.

Consultations, Press Releases, Laid documents, Cabinet statements and news items are listed by date.

<b>1.</b> 1.1 1.2 1.3 1.4 1.5 1.6 1.7 1.8	Press releases, initiatives and announcements	. 1 . 3 . 4 . 6 . 7 . 8 . 8
<b>2.</b> 2.1 2.2 2.3 2.4 2.5 2.6 2.7	Journal articles and news items The economy in Wales Job losses and closures in Wales Profits, investments and expansions in Wales UK news Government initiatives The retail industry World news	. 9 13 15 18 19 20
4.	Cabinet statements	21
<b>5.</b> 5.1 5.2 5.4 <b>6.</b> 6.1	Publications, reports and research     Bank of England     Briefings by the four nations' research services     Further publications     Official publications     House of Commons papers	22 22 23 <b>24</b>
6.2 6.3	House of Lords papers Command Papers	25
7.		
7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4	Statistics	25 26 26
7.2 7.3	Welsh Assembly Government Scottish Government Office for National Statistics	25 26 27 27 <b>27</b> 27 27

11.	Further information	30
10.	Laid documents	29
	Local Democracy, Economic Development and Construction Bill [HL] 2008-09	
	Business Rate Supplements Bill	
9.1	The Banking Act (Chapter 1) 2009	28



### Welsh Economy: Current Awareness

#### 1. Press releases, initiatives and announcements

#### 1.1 Welsh Assembly Government

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *Families move into new affordable homes,* 09 March 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Reaching for the heights with £49m of</u> <u>funding</u>, 05 March 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£5 million investment planned in new multi-</u> storey car park on SA1, 02 March 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Minister announces £4 million scheme to</u> <u>help people from BME communities into work</u>, 27 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>PV France brings 100 jobs to Anglesey</u>, 25 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>2008 farm incomes data: a better year for</u> <u>Welsh farming</u>, 24 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>In-vest-ment in ReAct benefits race number</u> <u>company</u>, 24 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *Minister announces scheme to provide training and Pre-VENT NEET*, 24 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£2million expansion by Admiral will create</u> <u>119 new jobs</u>, 18 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Gem of an idea from TruckProtect</u>, 17 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *Face to face support for Welsh businesses,* 17 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *Minister launches Credit Union schools link,* 16 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Maximising the impact of European funds</u>, 16 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>A call to holiday at home from the Tourism</u> <u>Minister</u>, 12 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£26 million to turn waste into bio-gas in</u> <u>Wales</u>, 12 February 2009

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, £17 million skills initiative gets the goahead, 11 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Award-winning company seeks ProAct</u> <u>funding</u>, 10 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Welsh industrial partnership announced</u> <u>£7.5 million investment for Swansea Vale</u>, 10 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Business is brewing under bilateral</u> <u>agreement</u>, 10 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, New plan to boost social enterprises in Wales, 09 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Apprenticeships are essential to building</u> <u>skills in Wales says Deputy Minister</u>, 09 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Welsh company gives a lift to London 2012</u> <u>Gateway</u>, 06 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *Fourth Economic Summit Communiqué*, 06 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Helping Welsh businesses fight the</u> <u>downturn</u>, 06 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£2 million boost for bus passengers and</u> <u>companies</u>, 06 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Telesgop lands new contracts and expands</u> <u>into new markets</u>, 05 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Automotive workers get 'ProActive'</u>, 05 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *First Minister visits North East Wales aerospace companies*, 05 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>*Recruitment drive for early years staff gets</u></u> <u><i>underway*</u>, 05 February 2009</u>

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, *European funding for credit unions*, 05 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Welsh Assembly Government taking action</u> to help the construction industry fight recession, 05 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>St Athan runway upgrade complete</u>, 04 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>'A piece of cake' for bakery workers to gain</u> <u>new skills</u>, 04 February 2009



Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, £15 million cash boost to deliver up to 300 new affordable homes, 03 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£4.5 million boost to Welsh communities</u>, 03 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>New plan to tackle debt and financial</u> <u>exclusion</u>, 02 February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>£25 million to help businesses become</u> <u>more competitive</u>, 29 January 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Cross border Vision project launched by</u> <u>Deputy First Minister</u>, 23 January 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>New enterprise programme to boost marine</u> <u>innovation</u>, 15 January 2009

Welsh Assembly Government Press Release, <u>Mon a Menai funds drive to promote</u> <u>engineering careers</u>, 15 January 2009

#### 1.2 The Scottish Government

Scottish Government Press Release, *<u>First Minister to meet with London Lord Mayor</u>, 06 March 2009* 

Scottish Government Press Release, Homecoming 2009, 05 March 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Minister comments on export figures*, 04 March 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Protecting rural economies, 03 March 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Call to help house building industry, 02 March 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, £1.4 million for food industry, 27 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Improving Scotland's skills base, 26 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Economy Summit*, 25 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Fiscal autonomy*, 24 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Investing in debt advice*, 23 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Fee waivers save companies cash*, 19 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, More flexible business support, 13 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Council tax freeze continues, 12 February 2009

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

Scottish Government Press Release, Employment figures, 11 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Finance taskforce to be created, 10 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Effects of economic downturn, 09 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>NHS board funding</u>, 09 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, *Broadband boost for Scottish firms*, 06 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>More resources for Scottish businesses</u>, 05 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Budget passed by Scottish Parliament</u>, 04 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Support for businesses, 03 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Green jobs blueprint, 02 February 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Budget Bill, 29 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Budget Bill</u>, 28 January 2009 [The Scottish Government is to re-introduce its Budget Bill after Ministers voted against it at Holyrood.]

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>GDP for Scotland, guarter 3, 2008</u>, 28 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Scottish economy reflects global downturn</u>, 28 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Cash to support construction, 27 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Colleges share £7 million fund, 26 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Councils 'crucial' to economic recovery</u>, 26 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Grant scheme creates and safeguards jobs</u>, 20 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Work to start on M80 upgrade, 19 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, Council of economic advisors, 16 January 2009

Scottish Government Press Release, <u>Response to economic advisers' report</u>, 15 January 2009

#### 1.3 Northern Ireland Executive



Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>DETI announces Investment by Software</u> <u>Company</u>, 09 March 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Foster opens new £3.5million logistics and</u> <u>product training facility</u>, 04 March 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster: Innovation can help to beat the recession*, 03 March 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Over £126 Million re-invested this year across</u> <u>Northern Ireland</u>, 03 March 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster announces multi-million pound expansion by French firm*, 26 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Minister welcomes gem announcement of 900</u> <u>new jobs</u>, 25 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Ministerial statement in response to Wrightbus* redundancy announcement, 24 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Progress on direct telecommunications link</u>, 19 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster: Quality customer service is vital ingredient to grow tourism industry*, 19 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Minister highlights work of executive during</u> <u>debate on Budget</u>, 16 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster announces new global software firm success*, 16 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Executive agrees to help businesses by</u> <u>extending phasing in of water payments</u>, 12 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Economic development forum considers</u> <u>actions to address the economic downturn</u>, 12 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster welcomes recession support for local businesses*, 12 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Latest Labour Market figures released</u>, 11 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster meets Lord Mandelson in Belfast,* 06 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>More challenging times ahead - Foster</u>, 06 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Beef companies go Dutch to boost export</u> <u>sales</u>, 06 February 2009

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster welcomes bank's support for local businesses*, 05 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Foster announces £11million order for</u> <u>Wrightbus during Dutch trade mission</u>, 05 February 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Minister announces major investment by first</u> <u>derivatives</u>, 29 January 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster welcomes bank's support to help combat debt*, 26 January 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Minister welcomes £200m contract for Thales</u>, 23 January 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, *Foster: taking advantage of the exchange rate,* 21 January 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Number of people claiming unemployment</u> <u>benefits has risen</u>, 21 January 2009

Northern Ireland Executive Press Release, <u>Government funded debt advice helps</u> <u>society's most vulnerable</u>, 14 January 2009

#### 1.4 Europe

European Union Press Release, <u>Commission calls on EU leaders to stay united against</u> <u>the crisis, move fast on financial market reform and show global leadership at G20</u>, 04 March 2009

Heading off the next credit crunch, European Commission, 25 February 2009

European Union Press Release, <u>Mergers: Commission approves proposed joint-venture</u> <u>between Rolls-Royce and Mubadala</u>, 17 February 2009

European Union Press Release, <u>State aid: Commission raises no objections to the</u> <u>change of ownership of Anglo Irish Bank</u>, 17 February 2009

European Union Press Release, <u>State aid: Overview of national measures adopted as a</u> response to the financial and economic crisis, 16 February 2009

European Central Bank Press Release, <u>Publication of the Euro Money Market Study</u> <u>2008</u>, 02 February 2009

<u>Cutting red tape on VAT: Business to get a break under streamlined EU VAT rules,</u> *European Commission,* 29 January 2009

EU economy hit hard by global downturn, European Commission, 19 January 2009

<u>EU interim forecasts for 2009-2010: sharp downturn in growth</u>, *European Commission*, 19 January 2009



#### 1.5 Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR)

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, Government calls International business talks on Global recovery, 05 March 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>New</u> <u>measures to combat loan sharks</u>, 04 March 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>UK</u> <u>given the green light for state help to Automotive Industry</u>, 03 March 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, Government to secure future of Postal Service 26 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Peter Mandelson's speech at Cumbria Economic Forum on how Britain fights back</u>, 20 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Lord</u> <u>Mandelson announces Government guaranteeing more than £1m loans a day</u>, 20 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Remarks to the Consul General's Residence Reception, New York, on 17 February 2009,</u> <u>Business Secretary Peter Mandelson</u>, 17 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Mandelson and Denham announce review of Engineering Construction sector</u>, 16 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Small firms in Wales urged to sign up for Government contracts</u>, 05 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Real</u> <u>help for businesses on offer</u>, 03 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Statement on industrial action at Lindsey Refinery Business Secretary Lord Mandelson</u>, 02 February 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, Increase in limits on payments under employment rights legislation - new limits for unfair dismissal and redundancy payments, 30 January 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, *Digital Britain: The Interim Report*, 29 January 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, BERR statement following the meeting with Car Industry today, 28 January 2009

Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Mandelson announces support package for the Automotive industry</u>, 28 January 2009



Department for Business, Enterprise and Regulatory Reform (BERR) Press Release, <u>Lord</u> <u>Mandelson Speech: Jobs Summit, London</u>, 12 January 2009

#### 1.6 HM Treasury

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Statement by the Financial Secretary to the Treasury, The</u> <u>Rt Hon Stephen Timms, MP, on Asset Protection Scheme and Lloyds</u>, 09 March 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Safeguarding Government infrastructure investment</u>, 03 March 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Asset Protection Scheme and increased lending</u>, 26 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Statement on the Government's Asset protection Scheme</u>, 26 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, New Banking Act comes into effect, 23 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, Northern Rock, 23 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>New legislation on payment services to deliver benefits for</u> <u>consumers and businesses</u>, 10 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, *Independent review of corporate governance of UK banking industry by Sir David Walker*, 09 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>UK official holdings of international reserves</u>, 04 February 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Statement on the Government's Asset protection scheme</u>, 19 January 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Treasury statement on restructuring its investment in RBS to</u> <u>deliver further bank lending to industry and homeowners</u>, 19 January 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>Statement on financial intervention to support lending in the</u> <u>economy</u>, 19 January 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>HM Treasury and FSA announce partners for £12 million</u> <u>Money Guidance pathfinder</u>, 13 January 2009

HM Treasury Press Release, <u>UK official holdings of international reserves</u>, 06 January 2009

#### 1.7 Bank of England

Bank of England Press Release, <u>Bank of England Reduces Bank Rate by 0.5 Percentage</u> Points to 0.5% and Announces £75 Billion Asset Purchase Programme, 05 March 2009



Bank of England Press Release, <u>The Bank of England's Foreign Currency Reserves</u>, 27 February 2009

Bank of England Press Release, Asset Purchase Facility, 06 February 2009

Bank of England Press Release, <u>Bank of England Reduces Bank Rate by 0.5 Percentage</u> <u>Points to 1.0%</u>, 05 February 2009

Bank of England Press Release, Asset Purchase Facility, 29 January 2009

Bank of England Press Release, <u>Asset Purchase Facility and Discount Window Facility</u>, 19 January 2009

#### 1.8 Financial Services Authority (FSA)

Financial Services Authority Press Release, <u>Detailed FSA statement on the capital</u> <u>implications of the Government Asset Protection Scheme</u>, 26 February 2009

Financial Services Authority Press Release, <u>FSA statement on the capital implications of</u> <u>the Government Asset Protection Scheme</u>, 26 February 2009

#### 2. Journal articles and news items

#### 2.1 The economy in Wales

Blake, A., Employers 'pessimistic' on taking on staff, Western Mail Online, 10 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>Cardiff St Davids 2 is expected to open with most shops empty</u>, Western Mail Online, 07 March 2009

Devine, D., <u>Is Welsh property market turning the corner at last?</u> Western Mail Online, 07 March 2009

AM vows to fight Indesit closure, BBC News Online, 05 March 2009

Barry, S., <u>Top WAG civil servants shared bonus of £172,000 last year</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 March 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>The construction industry could take a decade to fully recover from the</u> recession says FSB, Daily Post Online, 04 March 2009

Downturn deals boost car insurer, BBC News Online, 03 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>Skills gap deals £31m blow to Welsh productivity</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 0 3 March 2009-03-10

Universities unite over recession, BBC News Online, 01 March 2009



Jones, D. R., <u>Flintshire-based price comparison website moneysupermarket.com is not</u> <u>ruling out more job cuts after a fall in profits</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 26 February 2009

<u>£3m transport hub for Llandudno railway station</u>, *North Wales Weekly News*, 26 February 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Principality Building Society escapes direct losses from exposure to</u> <u>defaulting UK and overseas banks</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 26 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Principality 'resilient' as it reveals profits halved</u>, Western Mail Online, 25 February 2009

Bring back the Bank of Wales, Western Mail Online, 21 February 2009

Norman, K., Refurbishment 'is on hold indefinitely', South Wales Echo, 18 February 2009

Cheaper to buy than rent in Wales, Wales Online, 18 February 2009

Turner, R., <u>Swansea city centre scheme faces delays after developer reveals debts</u>, *Wales Online,* 16 February 2009

Rhys, S., <u>Welsh house prices fall further than rest of the UK</u>, *Wales Online*, 16 February 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>Belgian success gives wings to airport's expansion plans</u>, *Wales Online*, 16 February 2009

Public Services investment call, BBC News Online, 13 February 2009

Phillips, J., <u>Scottish employed for Welsh Assembly building in Llandudno junction</u>, *North Wales Weekly News Online*, 12 February 2009

Boddon, T., Unemployment in Wales hits 100,000, Daily Post Online, 12 February 2009

£500m cuts 'to hit public sector', BBC News Online, 12 February 2009

Sharkey, M., <u>International Baccalaureate move a slight to Wales</u>, *Western Mail*, 10 February 2009

Glaze, B., MP slams Brains for shedding jobs, South Wales Echo, 06 February 2009

Sharkey, M., College chiefs warn they may cut 500 jobs, Western Mail, 07 February 2009

Williamson, D., Summit sees difficulties for the economy, Western Mail, 07 February 2009

Bevan, N., Good time for a house bargain, Wales on Sunday, 08 February 2009

Lewis, T., The rising cost of snowfalls, Wales Online, 08 February 2009

New prison 'to be worth millions', BBC News Online, 06 February 2009

Jones, D.R., <u>New scheme helps mid Wales firm protect jobs</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 06 February 2009



Barry, S., <u>Cardiff well-placed to help lead UK out of recession</u>, *Western Mail*, 04 February 2009

Barry, S., Wales can prosper from its China ties, Wales Online, 04 February 2009

Williamson, D., <u>Skills drive aims to help you beat the recession</u>, *Western Mail*, 02 February 2009

WAG offers debt advice, Wales Online, 2 February 2009

Williamson, D., <u>Rhodri Morgan wants 'clever exporters'</u>, *Wales on Sunday*, 01 February 2009

Barry, S., Buyer is found for troubled Technik, Western Mail, 31 January 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>Assembly to be hit by budget freeze warns IFS</u>, Western Mail, 31 January 2009

Dagnell, A., Welsh workers join foreign staff protest, Western Mail, 31 January 2009

Hoover's pay-off offer to workers criticised, South Wales Echo, 31 January 2009

Livingstone, T., Police cutbacks forecast, South Wales Echo, 30 January 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Grim 40% rise in failing Welsh firms</u>, *Daily Post Online,* 30 January 2009

Aberthaw power station at the centre of foreign staff protest, Wales Online, 30 January 2009

Cardiff International Airport chiefs remain optimistic despite downturn in passenger numbers, Wales Online, 30 January 2009

Kelsey, C., <u>Next six to nine months are going to be very ugly, say economist</u>, *Western Mail*, 28 January 2009

Blake, A., <u>One in four executives in Wales 'preparing for redundancy'</u>, *Western Mail*, 28 January 2009

Williams, S., Consumers 'must support local economy', Western Mail, 28 January 2009

Williams, S., <u>Local produce can help Wales through recession</u>, *South Wales Echo*, 28 January 2009

James, D., <u>Slump hits Welsh charities as need for them grows</u>, *Wales Online*, 28 January 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>Olympics worth less than £100,000 to Welsh firms</u>, *Wales Online*, 28 January 2009

Jones, D. R. <u>£68m boost to help fight recession</u>, Daily Post Online, 27 January 2009

Help pledge to all Corus workers, BBC News Online, 27 January 2009

Shipton, M., <u>Five Welsh pubs closing every week as landlords blame rent and falling</u> <u>sales</u>, *Western Mail*, 27 January 2009



Alford, A., House building grinds to a halt, South Wales Echo, 26 January 2009

Miloudi, S., <u>New build homes an endangered species now that developers have shut up shop</u>, *Western Mail*, 26 January 2009

Sharkey, M., Schools in Wales fear a financial crisis, Western Mail, 26 January 2009

James, D., <u>Councils attacked over increase in staff earning £60,000-plus</u>, *Western Mail,* 23 January 2009

Shipton, M., Wales giving £77m back to Europe, Wales Online, 22 January 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>98,000 out of work in Wales - but Minister sees 'light'</u>, *Wales Online*, 22 January 2009

Blake, A., <u>Manufacturing in Wales contracted by 5%, claim Tories</u>, *Wales Online*, 22 January 2009

Blake, A., Tourism chiefs start work on sports coup, Wales Online, 22 January 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Redundant staff accuse prof of jobs hypocrisy</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 21 January 2009

Jones, D. R<u>. Developer boss lends firm extra £400,000</u>, *Daily Post Online,* 21 January 2009

Barry, S., Rules on advice for SMEs are changed, Western Mail, 21 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Welsh companies admit losing out because they don't 'do' future</u>, *Western Mail*, 21 January 2009

'Olympics will cost Wales up to £100m' - Minister, Wales Online, 20 January 2009

Glaze, B., <u>Just one vacancy for every 13 jobless in parts of Wales</u>, *Western Mail*, 21 January 2009

Devine, D., How to spend £100m to help Wales, Western Mail, 21 January 2009

Alford, A., Get back on track with retraining grant, South Wales Echo, 19 January 2009

Bunney, S., <u>Housing slump deepens as prices hit rock bottom</u>, *Western Mail*, 19 January 2009

Shipton, M., <u>Outrage over UK Government's attempt to block release of AMs' expenses</u>, *Western Mail*, 19 January 2009

Shipton, M., Cymru currency could boost local economies, Western Mail, 19 January 2009

Morgan still to quit in Autumn, BBC News Online, 18 January 2009

Big name high street stores offer credit with few questions asked, Wales on Sunday, 18 January 2009

Blake, A., Redundant workers 'could fuel growth by going it alone', Western Mail,



#### 17 January 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>'We should not be frightened of private finance'</u>, *Western Mail*, 17 January 2009

Devine, D., <u>Economic gloom casts a cloud over foreign holiday trade</u>, *Western Mail*, 17 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Construction and property to be worst economic casualties</u>, *Western Mail,* 16 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Wales fares better than rest of UK as business failures go on rising</u>, *Western Mail*, 16 January 2009

#### 2.2 Job losses and closures in Wales

Car plant meeting after shutdown, BBC News Online, 09 March 2009

Blake, A., Swansea's pure Wafer struggles, Western Mail, 07 March 2009

Dagnell, A., <u>Hoover in Merthyr Tydfil to close in a week</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 07 March 2009

Action plan call for Hoover staff, BBC News Online, 07 March 2009

Councils 'to make 700 job cuts', BBC News Online, 06 March 2009

Despite every effort, Novelis is beaten by vanishing orders, Wales Online, 05 March 2009

560 jobs threatened at two plants, BBC News Online, 04 March 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Flintshire housebuilder Redrow is axing 90 more jobs after chalking up a half-year loss</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 26 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Swansea magazine publisher Avagio to go into liquidation</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 25 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Builders Redrow to cut more jobs after £21m loss</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 25 February 2009

Blake, A., Shorter working hours at Bosch plant, Western Mail Online, 25 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Panasonic's proposed cuts bring more Welsh jobs woe</u>, *Western Mail,* 21 February 2009

Staff at car parts firm lose jobs, BBC News Online, 17 February 2009

Fenna, K., <u>Flintshire company goes bust with 130 jobs axed</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 12 February 2009

Jobs fear for 300 Indesit staff, BBC News Online, 12 February 2009

130 jobs lost at building company, BBC News Online, 11 February 2009



Jobs to go at furniture manufacturer, BBC News Online, 10 February 2009

112 cash-and-carry jobs at risk, BBC News Online, 11 February 2009

Rhys, Steffan, <u>Llanerch vineyard poised to go into liquidation</u>, *Wales Online*, 10 February 2009

300 jobs to be axed at International Baccalaureate, Wales Online, 09 February 2009

70 jobs 'at risk' at high-tech firm, BBC News Online, 09 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>More factory jobs in danger as electronics giant announces cuts</u>, *Wales Online,* 05 February 2009

Blake, A., Sunjuice sheds 200 jobs, Western Mail, 05 February 2009

Shipton, M., Job threat for aircraft seating firm, Wales Online, 04 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>C.H Bailey puts Modular Automation International into administration</u>, *Western Mail*, 04 February 2009

Blake, A., Cardiff hotels hit by decline in trade, Western Mail, 04 February 2009

Panasonic workers worry over jobs, BBC News Online, 04 February 2009

Panasonic cuts 15,000 jobs worldwide, Wales Online, 04 February 2009

Miloudi, S., Hurrans garden centre chain goes into administration, Western Mail,

03 February 2009

Miloudi, S., <u>Workers unpaid as garden company fails</u>, *South Wales Echo*, 03 February 2009

Alford, A., Final whistle blows on clothes store, South Wales Echo, 31 January 2009

Extraordinary slowdown in sales brings £10.2bn loss, Wales Online, 30 January 2009

Toyota considers short work week, BBC News Online, 28 January 2009

Williamson, D., <u>Steel job losses a terrible blow for the workers and their families which will be felt far beyond Corus</u>, *Wales Online*, 28 January 2009

Butler, C., Corus axes 90 jobs at Shotton plant, Daily Post Online, 27 January 2009

Sharkey, M., College jobs under threat, Western Mail, 27 January 2009

Livingstone, T., <u>Corus mothballs Llanwern steel plant as 1,000 jobs axed</u>, *Western Mail*, 27 January 2009

Corus cuts 1,000 jobs at Welsh steel plants, Wales Online, 26 January 2009

Glaze, Ben, Around 100 could go at Brain's Cardiff depot, Wales Online, 24 January 2009

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

Axe threat hangs over Toyota workers, Wales Online, 23 January 2009

Glaze, B., Wales jobs fears over electronics firm, Wales Online, 21 January 2009

Jones, D. R., Mclean debts close to £90m, Daily Post Online, 21 January 2009

Pugh, A., <u>Recycling company Tyregenics goes into administration</u>, *Western Mail*, 21 January 2009

Glaze, B., Wales jobs fears over electronics firm, Western Mail, 21 January 2009

Burberry to cut up to 300 jobs, Wales Online, 20 January 2009

Economic summit over job losses, BBC News Online, 19 January 2009

Glaze, B., <u>Call centre jobs cut at City Link in Splott, Cardiff</u>. South Wales Echo, 17 January 2009

Blake, A., Job losses hit Celtic Manor, Western Mail, 17 January 2009

Caleb, I., <u>Hoover workers march to save their jobs in Merthyr</u>, *Western Mail*, 17 January 2009

Blake, A., Celtic manor announces staffing review, Wales Online, 16 January 2009

#### 2.3 **Profits, investments and expansions in Wales**

Blake, A., <u>Ffos Las racecourse seeks 60 track workers</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 07 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>Swansea technium attracts New Zealand firm to Wales</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 05 March 2009

Blake, A., Penn Pharma to create 133 jobs, Wales Online, 05 March 2009

Barry, S., <u>Takeover secures future of Brecon-based Land Rover dealership</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 March 2009

Barry, S., <u>Admiral Insurance to sail into the United States</u>, Western Mail Online, 04 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>St Asaph's technium Optic joins forces with Glyndwr University</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>Energybuild unveils record profit after doubling its coal production</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 March 2009

Evans, M., The key to keeping Cardiff airport flying high, Western Mail, 04 March 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Recycling facility on Deeside will create 50 jobs</u>, North Wales Daily Post Online, 04 March 2009



Jones, D. R., <u>Ruthin form Jones Bros wins a multi-million pound waste management</u> <u>contract in Yorkshire</u>, *North Wales Daily Post Online*, 03 March 2009

Blake, A., Bridgend designer outlet's sales rise by 7.9%, Wales Online, 27 February 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>French bakery firm PV France is creating 105 jobs at Llangefni on Anglesey</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 26 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Multimedia company Cube interactive bids for digital spectrum</u>, 26 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Firm says biofuel plant could fuel 75% of Newport homes</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 26 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Ice cream maker has got it licked as planners approve expansion</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 25 February 2009

<u>Credit crunch sees pawnbroker set to open more high street branches</u>, *Wales Online*, 24 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Runway project could land new businesses</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 18 February 2009

Barry, S., Curves to open new franchise, Western Mail Online, 18 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Admiral creates more than 100 jobs in Swansea</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 18 February 2009

Llewellyn-Jones, R. <u>Welsh orthopaedics company sees rapid growth</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 18 February 2009

Simister, D., <u>Abergele medical centre could create 350 jobs</u>, *North Wales Weekly News Online,* 19 February 2009

Extra 119 jobs at insurance firm, BBC News Online, 18 February 2009

Deal sends Welsh beer down under, BBC News Online, 10 February 2009

£12bn military academy 'on track', BBC News Online, 10 February 2009

Bagnall, S., Caernarfon prison will bring 1,000 jobs, Daily Post Online, 06 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Enfis of Swansea in £850,000 deal with Gekko technology</u>, *Western Mail*, 06 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Milford Haven continues record shipping levels</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>Rhino Doors and ALA Rail expand in Port Talbot</u>, *Western Mail Online*, 04 February 2009

Barry, S., <u>IntaPeople bucks trend in struggling recruitment industry</u>, *Wales Online*, 04 February 2009

Barry, S., AB Technical Solutions expands in Treforest, Wales Online, 04 February 2009



Generally a good year for Legal and General, Wales Online, 30 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Record first quarter as biocatalysts defy gloom to expand</u>, *Wales Online*, 31 January 2009

Barry, S., Welsh SMEs most upbeat in UK, Wales Online, 29 January 2009

Bagnall, S., 4,000 new jobs on the horizon, Daily Post Online, 28 January 2009

Four Welsh 2012 deals total £100k, BBC News Online, 28 January 2009

Blake, A., £1.2bn oil refinery project enters new phase, Western Mail Online, 28 January 2009

Jones, D. R., <u>Anglesey gas plant still on course to create jobs</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 27 January 2009

Blake, A., Cardiff caterers Jags to serve up 10 franchises, Wales Online, 24 January 2009

Barry, S., Japanese car firm Toyoda Gosei considers making car components at former Valeo site in Gorseinon, Western Mail Online, 23 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Brains in trading deal with beer giant Scottish & Newcastle</u>, *Wales Online*, 23 January 2009

Blake, A., <u>Wynnstay's turnover surges after year of acquisitions</u>, *Wales Online*, 22 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>JR Smart firm reveals £150m Cardiff office scheme</u>, Western Mail Online, 21 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>Air charter company Dragonfly spreads its wings</u>, Western Mail, 21 January 2009

Barry, S., Cardiff Marina increases berth numbers, Western Mail Online, 21 January 2009

Barry, S., Valley extension contract takes off, Western Mail Online, 21 January 2009

Blake, A., Motor trader brakes the gloom barrier with record sales, Western Mail Online, 20 January 2009

Tindle, G., <u>£172m Ystrad Fawr hospital biggest since 1970s</u>, *Wales Online*, 17 January 2009

Blake, A., Finsbury Food reports sales increase, Wales Online, 16 January 2009

Blake, A., <u>Welsh pair's new prediction site wins funding of nearly £1m</u>, *Wales Online,* 16 January 2009

Barry, S., <u>£2m bid to create marine science entrepreneurs</u>, *Western Mail*, 16 January 2009

Barry, S., Pelican swallows Hardigg in \$200m buyout, Western Mail, 16 January 2009



Jones, D. R., <u>Wyfla nuclear power plant site may be developed</u>, *Daily Post Online*, 15 January 2009

Jones, M., <u>Colwyn Bay Hotel could revive tourist industry</u>, North Wales Weekly News Online, 15 January 2009

#### 2.4 UK news

Troubled ITV cuts jobs and costs, BBC News Online, 04 March 2009

Northern Rock makes £1.4bn loss, BBC News Online, 03 March 2009

Farrell, S. <u>We must print more money, says Bank</u>, *The Independent Online*, 19 February 2009

Seager, A., <u>Bank bail-out 'could send national debt soaring by £1.5 trillion'</u>, *The Guardian Online,* 19 February 2009

Burridge, N., <u>Mortgage lending halves in a year</u>, *The Independent Online*, 19 February 2009

Wallop, H., <u>Price of farmland falls as City workers abandon dream of rural retreat</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 19 February 2009

Kirkup, James, <u>Gordon Brown 'could have saved HBOS without need for Lloyds merger'</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 25 February 2009

Gilmore, G., <u>More than 3 million will be out of work next year, CBI warns</u>, *The Times Online,* 16 February 2009

Webster, P., <u>Era of big bonuses for bankers to end as Lloyds attracts scrutiny</u>, *The Times Online*, 16 February 2009

Leroux, M., <u>BMW to cut 850 jobs at Oxford Mini plant</u>, *The Times Online*, 16 February 2009

UK jobless total at 1.97 million, BBC News Online, 11 February 2009

Morris, N., <u>'This is the worst recession for over 100 years'</u>, *The Independent Online*, 10 February 2009

Williams, H., <u>'Hint of arrogance' as bankers apologise</u>, *Independent Online*, 10 February 2009

Scottish budget approved by MSPs, BBC News Online, 04 February 2009

Refinery staff vote to end strike, BBC News Online, 05 February 2009

House prices 'up 1.9% in January', BBC News Online, 05 February 2009

Strikers to vote on half and half foreign workers deal, Wales Online, 04 February 2009



Prosser, D., <u>Economists warn of 'feeble' UK recovery</u>, *Independent Online,* 4 February 2009

Jones, A., Unions hear refinery jobs share deal, Independent Online, 04 February 2009

Grice, A., <u>Now it's British jobs for British graduates</u>, *Independent Online*, 04 February 2009

Pontins to create 2,000 new jobs, Wales Online, 03 February

Ryanair announces £90m loss, Wales Online, 02 February 2009

Sion B., <u>Order-starved SMEs losing jobs at fastest rate since '92</u>, *Wales Online*, 31 January 2009

Porter, Andrew, <u>Britain to suffer worst recession of any advanced nation</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 29 January 2009

Conway, E., <u>Darling pulls out of World Economic Forum in Davos</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 29 January 2009

Dunkley, J., <u>Britain's recession will be deepest IMF warns</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 28 January 2009

Car firms get £2.3bn loans package, BBC News Online, 27 January 2009

Grim expectations for UK economy, BBC News Online, 28 January 2009

British Gas cuts prices by 10%, Wales Online, 22 January 2009

UK unemployment hits 1.92 million, BBC News Online, 21 January 2009

Black, A., Scots economy 'clearly weakening', BBC News Online, 20 January 2009

<u>HBOS and Lloyds merger creates new 'superbank'</u>, Wales Online, 16 January 2009
**Government initiatives**

Treasury takes 65% Lloyds stake, BBC News Online, 07 March 2009

UK interest rates lowered to 0.5%, BBC News Online, 05 March 2009

Dickinson, M., <u>New Banking Act comes into effect</u>, *The Independent Online*, 21 February 2009

Brown, G. (Prime Minister), <u>We won't pay for bankers' one-way bets: The Prime Minister</u> <u>lays out a four-point plan to end the excesses of the bonus culture</u>, *The Times Online*, 18 February 2009

Darling confirms 2009 Budget date, BBC News Online, 12 February 2009

Further cut in UK rates expected, BBC News Online, 5 February 2009

Monaghan, Angela, <u>Treasury plan isn't working, MPs say</u>, *The Telegraph Online,* 28 January 2009



UK banking plan faces criticism, BBC News Online, 19 January 2009

Mandleson considers car industry finance plan, Wales Online, 16 January 2009

#### 2.6 The retail industry

Sales fall again after January discounts, Wales Online, 10 March 2009

Boost in Morrisons sales, Western Mail Online, 09 March 2009

Co-op back in the big time with Somerfield takeover, Western Mail Online, 03 March 2009

450 jobs at risk at phone company, Western Mail Online, 27 February 2009

Boomerang well-placed to 'add value' via acquisitions, Western Mail Online, 27 February 2009

Blake, A., <u>Service sector jobs lost at fastest rate in 10 years, says CBI</u>, *Wales Online*, 26 February 2009

Thompson, J., <u>Heineken tackles costs as profits plunge and UK beer sales sink</u>, *The Independent Online*, 19 February 2009

Macnamara, K., <u>Hundreds of job losses at JJB Sports</u>, *The Independent Online*, 19 February 2009

Williams, H., <u>Co-op to shut Somerfield HQ after takeover</u>, *The Independent Online*, 16 February 2009

King, I., <u>Former Adams owner buys back high street clothing chain and saves nearly</u> <u>2,000 jobs</u>, *The Times Online*, 16 February 2009

Lewis, C., <u>KFC to create 9,000 jobs in UK expansion drive</u>, *The Times Online*, 16 February 2009

UK retail sales 'rose in January', BBC News Online, 10 February 2009

Service sector cutting staff at an 'unprecedented rate', Wales Online, 05 February 2009

Thompson, J., <u>For Sale: The British high street</u>, *The Independent Online*, 05 February 2009

Woolworths to be relaunched as an online store, Wales Online, 2 February 2009

Asda creating 7,000 new UK jobs, BBC News Online, 28 January 2009

Footwear chains in administration, BBC News Online, 26 January 2009

#### 2.7 World news



Asia hit hard by financial crisis, BBC News Online, 09 March 2009

Blake, A., <u>European central bank cuts interest rates to 1.5%</u>, *Western Mail*, 06 March 2009

Lewis, L. <u>Japanese economy suffers worst decline in 35 years</u>, *The Times Online*, 16 February 2009

Dey, I, Ireland 'could default on debt', The Times Online, 15 February 2009

Smith, D. G7 backs economic bailouts, The Times Online, 15 February 2009

Thompson, S. Irish Life & Permanent bosses resign over 'B&B' loans scandal, The Times Online, 14 February 2009

Wilson, A. <u>German economy shrinks most in 22 years</u>, *The Telegraph Online*, 13 February 2009

Robbins, Matthew, <u>Now Russia gets caught in the credit crunch</u>, *The Independent Online*, 05 February 2009

Deutsche bank posts £3.5bn loss, The Independent Online, 05 February 2009

Thompson, James, <u>Rise and fall of Icelander who went on huge spending binge</u>, *The Independent Online*, 05 February 2009

#### 4. Cabinet statements

Welsh Assembly Government, Brian Gibbons (Minister for Social Justice and Local Government), *Prudential Borrowing and Minimum Revenue Provision*, Cabinet Written Statement, 05 March 2009

Welsh Assembly Government, John Griffiths (Deputy Minister for Skills), <u>Update on the</u> <u>NEETs (Not in Education, Employment or Training) Strategy</u>, Cabinet Oral Statement, 03 March 2009

Welsh Assembly Government, Brian Gibbons (Minister for Social Justice and Local Government), *Financial Inclusion Strategy*, Cabinet Written Statement, 02 February 2009 [No link available 10/03/09]

Welsh Assembly Government, Ieuan Wyn Jones (Deputy First Minister and Minister for the Economy and Transport), <u>Corus and other recent announcements on jobs</u>, Cabinet Oral Statement, 27 January 2009

#### 5. Publications, reports and research



#### 5.1 Bank of England

Haldane, Andrew G. <u>Why banks failed the stress test</u>, 13 February 2009, London: Bank of England

Bank of England, <u>Agents' Summary of Business Conditions</u>, February 2009, London: Bank of England

Bank of England, Inflation Report, February 2009, London: Bank of England

Bank of England, <u>Overview of the inflation report</u>, February 2009, London: Bank of England

Bank of England, <u>Agents' Summary of Business Conditions</u>, January 2009, London: Bank of England

Bank of England, *Monetary and financial statistics (Bankstats)*, January 2009, Volume 13, London: Bank of England

#### 5.2 Briefings by the four nations' research services

Beale, E. (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/05:* <u>Unemployment by</u> <u>constituency</u>, December 2008, London: House of Commons

Edmonds, T. (2009) *House of Commons Library Standard Note SN/BT/4864:* <u>Icelandic</u> <u>bank default</u>, London: House of Commons

Edmonds, T., Webb, D. and Long, R. (2009) *House of Commons Library Standard Note SN/BT/4968:* <u>The economic crisis: policy responses and economic indicators</u>, London: House of Commons

Edmonds, T, (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/16:* <u>Saving Gateway</u> <u>Accounts Bill: Committee Stage Report</u>, London: House of Commons

Maer, L, (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/19<u>: Small Business Rate</u> <u>Relief (Automatic Payment) Bill</u>, London: House of Commons* 

Marshall, J. (2009) *House of Commons Library Standard Note SN/BT/4970<u>: Executive</u> <u>renumeration in UK banking</u>, London: House of Commons* 

Morgan, B, (ed) (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/20: <u>Economic</u> <u>Indicators, March 2009</u>, London: House of Commons* 

Morgan, B. (ed), (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/10: <u>Economic</u> <u>Indicators, February 2009</u>, London: House of Commons* 

Parry, K, (2009) House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/12: <u>Business Rate</u> <u>Supplements Bill: Committee Stage Report</u>, London: House of Commons

Potton, E. (2009) *House of Commons Library Research Paper 09/13: <u>Unemployment by</u> <u>constituency</u>, January 2009, London: House of Commons* 



Scottish Parliament Information Centre (SPICe) Briefing 09/13, *Economic indictors*, 23 February 2009

Scottish Parliament Information Centre (SPICe) Briefing 09/11, <u>The size of the public</u> <u>sector</u>, 11 February 2009

Scottish Parliament Information Centre (SPICe) Briefing 09/06, <u>Parliamentary pay and</u> <u>expenses</u>, 22 January 2009

Scottish Parliament Information Centre (SPICe) Briefing 09/05, <u>The Scottish housing</u> <u>market</u>, 21 January 2009

Webb, D. (2009) *House of Commons Library Standard Note SN/BT/3731: <u>Interest rates</u> <u>and inflation</u>, London: House of Commons* 

#### 5.4 Further publications

Bryne, P.; Adamson, D. and Bromiley, R. (2009), <u>Towards a 'new mixed economy': an</u> <u>exploration of the relationship between social enterprise and private sector micro to small</u> <u>and medium enterprises (SMEs) in Wales</u>, Pontypridd: University of Glamorgan

Oxford Economics (2009), <u>An indispensable relationship: economic linkages between the</u> <u>UK and the rest of the European Union</u>, London: Business for New Europe

Centre for Cities (2009), Cities Outlook 2009, London: Centre for Cities

Consumer Focus Wales (2009), <u>Double trouble: debt and disconnection in Wales</u> Dwywaith y drafferth: dyled a datgysgylltu yng Nghymru, Cardiff: Consumer Focus Wales

Department for Communities and Local Government (2009), <u>Tracking Neighbourhoods:</u> <u>The Economic Deprivation Index 2008</u>, London: Department for Communities and Local Government

European Commission: Directorate-General for Economic and Financial Affairs (2009), *Interim forecast: January 2009*, Brussels: European Commission

Field, F. and White, P. (2009), <u>*Help! Refashioning welfare reform to help fight the recession*</u>, London: Reform

Manchester Independent Economic Review (2009), <u>Growing inward and indigenous</u> <u>investment</u>, Manchester: Manchester Economic Review

[The report argues that investment should start at home, and that local authorities should abandon traditional strategies of targeting major overseas investors or putting money into local SMEs. Instead, it argues that efforts should be focused on attracting large UK firms to come to the region.]

Plaid Cymru (2009), <u>Recover, reform, renew: the road from recession. A Plaid Cymru</u> <u>discussion paper</u> <u>Achub, Adfer, Adnewyddu: Y Dyfodol wedi'r Dirwasgiad. Papur trafod</u> <u>Plaid Cymru</u>, Cardiff Bay: Plaid Cymru

[Please click on the English title to access the English language version online and the Welsh title to access the Welsh language version online].



Reed, H.; Mrinska, O. and Coelho, M.C. (2008), <u>Structural economic change and the</u> <u>European Union: winners, losers and public policy options</u>, London: Institute of Public Policy Research (IPPR)

Smith, Nicholas Boys (2009), <u>The credit crunch explained: how overregulation could</u> <u>threaten the economy</u>, London: Reform

The Scottish Government (2009), *Fiscal autonomy in Scotland: the case for change and options for reform: taking forward our National Conversation,* Edinburgh: The Scottish Government

Welsh Assembly Government (2008), <u>Welsh Assembly Government: final budget 2009 -</u> 2010: Final budget motion 2009-2010: Indicative resource and cash allocations for 2010-<u>11</u>, Cardiff: Welsh Assembly Government

Welsh Assembly Government (2009), <u>The social enterprise action plan for Wales</u>, Cardiff: Welsh Assembly Government

Welsh Economy Research Unit (2008), <u>Welsh Economic Review 20: Winter 2008: Special</u> <u>Edition</u>, Cardiff: Cardiff Business School

#### 6. Official publications

#### 6.1 House of Commons papers

House of Commons Innovation, Universities, Science and Skills Committee, <u>Pre-</u> <u>legislative Scrutiny of the Draft Apprenticeships Bill: Government response to the Seventh</u> <u>Report from the Committee, Session 2007-08</u>, 19 February 2009, HC 262 2008-2009

House of Commons Children, Schools and Families Select Committee, <u>The Draft</u> <u>Apprenticeships Bill: Government Response to the Committee's Fourth Report of Session</u> <u>2007–08</u>, 18 February 2009, HC 259 2008-2009

House of Commons Welsh Affairs Committee, <u>*Globalisation and its impact on Wales, Volume I*</u>, 12 February 2009, HC 184-I 2008-2009

House of Commons Welsh Affairs Committee, <u>Globalisation and its impact on Wales</u>, <u>Volume II</u>, Volume II, 12 February 2009, HC 184-II2008-2009

Joint Committee on Tax Law Rewrite Bills, <u>*Corporation Tax Bill,*</u> 05 February 2009, HL 22 / HC 160 2008-2009

House of Commons Business and Enterprise Committee, <u>Work of the Committee in 2007-</u> <u>08</u>, 02 February 2009, HC 175 2008-2009

House of Commons Treasury Committee, <u>Work of the Committee, 2007-08</u>, 29 January 2009, HC 173 2008-2009



House of Commons Treasury Committee, <u>Pre-budget report 2008</u>, 28 January 2009, HC 27 2008-2009

House of Commons Regulatory Reform Committee, <u>Draft Legislative Reform (Insolvency)</u> (Advertising Requirements) Order 2009, 26 January 2009, HC 181 2008-2009

House of Commons Treasury Committee, <u>Appointment of Paul Tucker as Deputy</u> <u>Governor of the Bank of England for Financial Stability</u>, 23 January 2009, HC 34-I 2008-2009

House of Commons Innovation, Universities, Science and Skills Committee, <u>*Re-skilling for recovery: After Leitch, implementing skills and training policies, Volume I,* 16 January 2009, HC 48-I 2008-2009</u>

House of Commons Innovation, Universities, Science and Skills Committee, <u>Re-skilling for</u> <u>recovery: After Leitch, implementing skills and training policies, Volume II</u>, 16 January 2009, HC 48-II 2008-2009

#### 6.2 House of Lords papers

House of Lords Economic Affairs Committee, <u>Government Response to Report on The</u> <u>Economics of Renewable Energy</u>, 16 February 2009, HL 33 2008-2009

Joint Committee on Tax Law Rewrite Bills, <u>Corporation Tax Bill</u>, 05 February 2009, HL 22 / HC 160 2008-2009

House of Lords Select Committee on the Constitution, <u>Banking Bill</u>, 22 January 2009, HL 19 2008-2009

House of Lords European Union Committee, <u>EU Legislative Initiatives in Response to the</u> <u>Financial Turmoil</u>, 15 December 2008, HL 3 2008-2009

#### 6.3 Command Papers

New Opportunities White Paper, Cm 7533

UK Trade and Investment: Autumn performance report 2008, Cm 7520

#### 7. Statistics

#### 7.1 Welsh Assembly Government



Welsh Index of Market Services, Quarter 3 2008, Statistics for Wales Statistical Bulletin, SB 20/2009, 19 February 2009

<u>Consumer and Retail Price Indices (UK) – January 2009</u>, Welsh Assembly Government, 17 February 2009

House price index: December 2008, Welsh Assembly Government, 17 February 2009

Key Economic Statistics – February 2009, Statistics for Wales Statistical Bulletin, SB 11/2009, 13 February 2009

<u>New Deal Statistics for Wales: Figures to November 2008 / August 2008</u>, Welsh Assembly *Government,* 11 February 2009

Overcrowding in Wales: Results from the Living in Wales Survey 2007, Statistics for Wales Statistical Bulletin, SB 9/2008, 04 February 2009

Household statistics from the annual Population Survey, 2004-2007, Statistics for Wales Statistical Bulletin, SB 8/2008, 29 January 2009

Economic Statistics Monthly – January 2009, Statistics for Wales Statistical Bulletin, SB 6/2008, 23 January 2009

Index of Production and Index of Construction for Wales: Quarter 3, 2008, Statistics for Wales First Release, SDR 7/2009, 15 January 2009

#### 7.2 Scottish Government

Scottish Government, (2008) <u>Gross Domestic Product for Scotland, Quarter 3 2008</u>, Edinburgh: The Scottish Government

Scottish Government, (2009) <u>Index of manufactured exports, Quarter 3, 2008</u>, Edinburgh: The Scottish Government

#### 7.3 Office for National Statistics

Office for National Statistics, (2009) <u>Mergers and acquisitions involving UK companies:</u> <u>fourth quarter 2008</u>, London: ONS

Office for National Statistics, (2009) Index of production: January 2009, London: ONS

Office for National Statistics, (2009) <u>*Economic and Labour Market Review: March 2009*</u>, 3 (3)

Office for National Statistics, (2009) <u>Economic and Labour Market Review: February</u> 2009, 3 (2)

Office for National Statistics, (2009) <u>*Economic and Labour Market Review: January 2009*</u>, 3 (1)

Office for National Statistics, (2009) Consumer price indices: January 2009, London: ONS

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

Office for National Statistics, (2009) <u>Consumer price indices: January 2009: Briefing note</u>, London: ONS

Office for National Statistics, (2009) *Living in Britain: General household survey results for* 2006, London: ONS

Office for National Statistics, (2009) *News release: <u>CPI inflation slows to 3.0 per cent</u>, London: ONS* 

#### 7.4 Department for Communities and Local Government

House price index November 2008, Department for Communities and Local Government, 13 January 2009

#### 8. Consultations

#### 8.1 Welsh Assembly Government

Welsh Assembly Government, <u>Consultation on the Financial Inclusion Strategy for Wales</u>, February 2009

Welsh Assembly Government, <u>Revised Guidance on the Power to Promote or Improve</u> <u>Economic, Social and Environmental Well-Being</u>, January 2009

#### 8.2 HM Treasury

HM Treasury, <u>Consultation on new information gateway between Financial Services</u> <u>Authority and Claims Management Regulator</u>, February 2009

HM Treasury, <u>A UK Dormant Accounts Scheme: a consultation on secondary legislation</u>, January 2009

#### 8.3 Financial Services Authority (FSA)

Financial Services Authority, <u>*With - profit funds – compensation and redress</u></u>, February 2009</u>* 

Financial Services Authority, Regulating reclaim funds, February 2009



#### 9. Legislation

#### 9.1 The Banking Act (Chapter 1) 2009

The *Banking Act 2009* received Royal Assent on 12 February 2009. It establishes a permanent statutory regime for dealing with failing banks, amends related current legislation and makes new provisions for the governance of the Bank of England.

The Act enables the Tripartite authorities: the Bank of England, Financial Services Authority (FSA) and Treasury, to step in much more quickly to rescue troubled institutions, including via temporary nationalisation or selling on to a rival. The Act offers greater protection for investors, enabling funds to be rapidly transferred to other banks or access to savings within a matter of days rather than weeks. The Bank of England is also able to give hidden support to banks under the new laws. This is intended to help maintain financial stability but has been regarded as the most controversial aspect of the Act.

The *Banking Act (Chapter 1) 2009* can be accessed online in full <u>here</u>. *Explanatory Notes* are also available and can be accessed <u>here</u>.

#### 9.2 Business Rate Supplements Bill

The Bill will create a new power for upper tier local authorities in England and Wales to levy on non-domestic ratepayers to raise money for expenditure on projects expected to promote economic development. In Wales, levying authorities include county councils or county borough councils.

The *Business Rate Supplements Bill* was introduced by Hazel Blears on 04 December 2008 and had its second reading in the House of Commons on 12 January 2009. The House of Commons voted for it to be sent to a Public Bill Committee that will scrutinise the Bill clause by clause. The third reading has been set for 11 March 2009.

Further information about the progress of the Bill and recent amendments can be accessed via:

http://services.parliament.uk/bills/2008-09/businessratesupplements.html

#### 9.3 Local Democracy, Economic Development and Construction Bill [HL] 2008-09

The Bill was introduced by Baroness Andrews on 04 December 2008 and seeks to create greater opportunities for community and individual involvement in local decision-making. It also provides for greater involvement of local authorities in local and regional economic development.

The Bill includes a new duty for local authorities to assess economic conditions; a joint duty on regional development agencies and local authorities to produce a single regional strategy; and powers for councils to co-operate in promoting economic development.

#### Members' Research Service: Research Paper Gwasanaeth Ymchwil yr Aelodau: Papur Ymchwil



Cynulliad National Cenedlaethol Assembly for Cymru Wales

The most recent line by line examination of the Bill took place on 03 March 2009 and amendments discussed covered clauses 86-142. The House of Lords report stage is due to commence on 17 March 2009.

Further information about the progress of the Bill and recent amendments can be accessed via:

http://services.parliament.uk/bills/2008-09/localdemocracyeconomicdevelopmentandconstruction.html

#### 10. Laid documents

Inquiry into Public Private Partnerships: Concluding Statement and Recommendations, CR-LD7421, 10 March 2009

<u>The Local Authorities (Capital Finance and Accounting) (Wales) (Amendment)</u> <u>Regulations 2009 – Explanatory Memorandum</u>, SUB- LD7422-EM, 10 March 2009

The Local Authorities (Capital Finance and Accounting) (Wales) (Amendment) Regulations 2009, SUB- LD7422, 10 March 2009

The Non-Domestic Rating (Collection and Enforcement) (Local Lists) (Amendment) (Wales) Regulations 2009, SUB-LD7414, 04 March 2009

<u>The Non-Domestic Rating (Collection and Enforcement) (Local Lists) (Amendment)</u> (Wales) Regulations 2009 – Explanatory Memorandum, SUB-LD7414-EM, 04 March 2009

<u>Revised timetable for Stage 2 proceedings of the Proposed Learning and Skills (Wales)</u> <u>Measure</u>, CR-LD7408, 03 March 2009

Supplementary budget motion 2008-09, GEN-LD7410, 03 March 2009

<u>The timetable for Stage 2 proceedings of the Proposed Learning and Skills (Wales)</u> <u>Measure</u>, CR-LD7396, 18 February 2009

<u>The Local Authorities (Alteration of Requisite Calculations) (Wales) Regulations 2009,</u> SUB-LD7393, 13 February 2009

<u>The Local Authorities (Alteration of Requisite Calculations) (Wales) Regulations 2009 –</u> <u>Explanatory Memorandum),</u> SUB-LD7393-EM, 13 February 2009

<u>Revised Timetable for Stage 1 Committee consideration of Proposed Learning and Skills</u> (Wales) Measure, GEN-LD7383, 06 February 2009

Local Government Finance Report (No- 2) 2009-10 (Final Settlement - Police Authorities), GEN-LD7375, 03 February 2009

<u>Report of the Rural Development Sub-committee on its inquiry into the Review of Axis 2 of</u> <u>the Wales Rural Development Plan 2007 - 2013</u>, CR-LD7373, 02 February 2009

<u>The timetable for Stage 1 consideration of the proposed Learning and Skills (Wales)</u> <u>Measure</u>, GEN-LD7363, 26 January 2009



Interim Report on the Economic Contribution of Higher Education, CR-LD7359, 21 January 2009

#### **11. Further information**

The BBC News website currently offers a *Recession Tracker* webpage which charts interest rates, unemployment figures, house prices and GDP. It can be accessed here:

http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/business/7844962.stm